HOLLY PARK PRIMARY SCHOOL
RECEPTION CLASS SUMMER TERM NEWSLETTER
Dear Parents / Carers,
The weather may be a bit dreary at the moment, but your children are now in their final sunny summer term of Reception!
We are now really encouraging them to consolidate their literacy and maths skills during their Free Flow activities, so that they become independent learners who are ready for Year One. We are continuing to work very hard at developing their phonic skills through writing tasks during Morning Registration. We are also providing regular Guided Reading Sessions using electronic books on the Interactive Whiteboard. Your children are enjoying completing weekly challenges and we are encouraging them to write linked sentences using finger spaces, capital letters at the start of sentences and full stops at the end. 
We are also focusing on Mathematical language and are challenging your children to explain their thinking as they explore problem solving   in different contexts.
This term we are basing our learning around `Growing`. We are currently reading `Jack and The Beanstalk` and hope to grow our own beanstalks.
Some reminders
· To help with your child’s independence, please drop them off outside the classroom door at the start of the day.

· If you are not sure which class room your child is in please check the signs on the class room doors.

· School starts at 8.55am. Please drop off your child at the classroom door promptly, so that we can start the day quickly
· Please make sure that you collect your child on time.

· If your child is going to be absent, please let us know before if possible. 

· If someone that we do not know is going to be collecting your child, it is very important that you let us know. 
· All children need to always have a PE kit in a named bag on their peg.

Thank you for all your support and we hope you and your children enjoy our exciting Summer Term.
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to speak to us at the end of the day.

Best wishes,
The Reception Team
